Board of Cosmetologists

Minutes
December 1, 2014 
  _  

A meeting of the State Board of Cosmetologists was held on Monday, December 1, 2014, in the 3rd floor conference room, Department of Labor, Licensing and Regulation Building, 500 North Calvert Street, Baltimore, Maryland 21202.

The following members were in attendance:

Ms. Sharon Bunch, Consumer Member

Ms. Maxine Sisserman, School Owner Member

Ms. Christina Roberts, Consumer Member

Ms. Lisa Lane-Treadwell, Industry Member

Ms. Carmel Owens, Industry Member
Ms. Piccola Winkey, Industry Member

Not in attendance:

Ms. Clairee Britt-Cockrum, Chair, Industry Member

Also in attendance:

Ms. Shirley Leach, Executive Director 

Mr. Eric London, Assistant Attorney General

Meeting called to order

The meeting was called to order at 10:10 a.m. by Ms. Sisserman.

Approval of Agenda

A motion was made by Ms. Bunch to approve the agenda, Ms. Owens seconded the motion, and the Board voted unanimously to approve.

Approval of Minutes
A motion was made by Ms. Owens to approve the Minutes of the November 3, 2014 Board Meeting, Ms. Roberts seconded the motion, and the Board voted unanimously to approve.

New Business
Emergency Regulations / Fee Increase 
Assistant Attorney General Eric London, Counsel to the Board, advised that as of December 1 2014, an emergency regulation was put in place for PROMETRIC to charge an increased fee to administer both the practical and theoretical portions of the Cosmetology exam. Mr. London noted that the fee will be reduced when the new testing provider undertakes the procurement, which could be as early as April 1, 2015. Ms. Sisserman requested Ms. Leach to advise Dean Kendall of Maryland Higher Education of the revision in fees.
Old Business

Pending/Tabled Regulations
Assistant Attorney General Eric London advised the Board that regulatory changes would be required to reflect changes in the Statute.  Ms. Leach and Mr. London agreed to review the statutory changes and present any potential regulatory changes to the Board at the January Meeting.  
Blood Spill Procedure 
Ms. Sisserman presented the Board with PROMETRIC’s grading system for the Blood Spill portion of the exam. She further suggested that the sub-committee use PROMETRIC’s grading system for guidance when developing a Blood Spill video and exam questions.
Interim Commissioner Michael Vorgetts /Special Funding 
The Board requested Deputy Commissioner Michael Vorgetts address the ongoing request of the Board to be Specially Funded.  Mr. Vorgetts agreed Special Funding would be a permanent solution, but indicated that the General Assembly would not be examining the issue in 2015.  Mr. Vorgetts indicated that once the new administration was in place, the Board could meet with leadership to see whether or not they would be interested in the Board being Specially Funded.    
Public Comment
At the end of the meeting, Ms. Carmel Owen tendered her resignation, which will be effective December 31, 2014. The Board thanked Ms. Owens for her service and wished her well.
Adjournment

There being no further business, a motion was made by Ms. Bunch to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Ms. Owens, and the meeting was adjourned at 11:15 a.m.
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